

# Kirkby Malhamdale Parish Council

## Minutes (293) for Monday 4th June, 2018

Present – C Wildman (Chair), P Dewhurst, T Bullough, P.Wherity, M.Throup, A Bradley, C.Newhouse.

Observing – M + SJ Harrop, M Wilson, A Heseltine, J.Rogers, D.Howlett, R + M Rand,

### 1. Public Questions

Thanks were given to all those who helped make this year's Safari the most successful yet.

### 2. Apologies

Cllr Quinn, J.Thacker, Cllr Sutcliffe

### 3. Minutes of last meeting

Proposed by T.Bullough and seconded by A Bradley

### 4. Matters Arising from May minutes

#### Actions from May

- 02/10/17 - CW to look at plaque in Plantation re historic donation to the village- minutes of Parish Meeting from 1935 have been sourced and wording will be used to create memorial. **Ongoing**
- 02/10/17 - Parish Council to look at remedial work on village green area next to the Smithy. CW to ask YDNP for advice. **ongoing.**
- 02/10/17 - PD to establish policies for climbing, abseiling, drones and filming. **CW has looked at policies from other locations and has the job in hand.**
- 11/04/18 - PD to contact highways re double yellows on the brow and potholes in Malham village and on the approach to Airton. Double yellows on Finkle St to be chased up. **done but no reply as yet.**
- 02/10/17 - A Bradley to complete gold lettering on Malham stone at entrance to village when the weather improves. done and many thanks given to Annabelle. A great improvement.
- 06/11/17 -10 wooden 'no parking' signs have now arrived and with A. Boatwright for installing. **Ongoing.**
- 04/12/17 – L. Parker to purchase naturalised daffodils for 2018 planting. Volunteers will be needed. **Ongoing**
- 05/02/18 – PD to put NYCC weather links (as advised by Cllr Quinn) onto Malhamdale facebook page or website. **Ongoing**
- 02/10/17 - CW and NH to meet with owners of Eastwood House re hedge and fence
- 02/10/17 - Further to meeting with owners of Eastwood House, PD to follow up with letter confirming agreed outcome.**ongoing**
  
- 11/04/18 – CW and JT to meet again re SDF application for parking feasibility study. Bid prepared, 2 consultants have responded so far, this may suffice. Half the cost is grant fundable.
- 05/02/18 – PD to purchase and have filled 5 salt bins (see the Community Gritting Partnership offer). Need to confirm exact locations before ordering. 2 locations confirmed in Kirkby Malham and 2 in Malham , **now need to be ordered.**
- 05/03/18 – Cllr Quinn to follow up with Highways about getting single yellow lines on roads swept and repainted. Ongoing but Police are keen to support this **so they can be copied in an any future correspondence.**
- 05/03/18- PD to ask Highways to repair cobbles/road edge adjacent to Chapel. **Awaiting a response.**

- 05/03/18 – PD to invite representative from Wharfedale Packhorse Community Transport to talk at a future parish council meeting. **Ongoing**
- 09/04/18 The PC need to consider various short-term suggestions from the parking discussion. Signs on passing places, use of temporary matting on problem days, better coordination on those problem days, consider writing in support of D.Newhouse's application to open a gate through the wall at the top of the brow. **JT to get consultant to add to report**
- 09/04/18 - CW to check the visibility of the Ladies and Gents illuminated signs during daylight. To get letters painted. ongoing but condensation is not making the signs any clearer.
- 09/04/18 - CW to add the way that parking donations were spent to the Malhamdale Facebook site. NH to action. **ongoing**
- 14/05/18 - Follow up consultants and YDNP re SDF bid – **JT to action**
- 14/05/18 - Trial having one bin for recyclables and one for litter outside the public toilets – CW to follow up with A. Boatwright. M.Wilson offered to drill bottle and can sized holes in the lid of the recycling bin.
- 14/05/18 - Action urgent repairs to cattle grid and pothole on top of Cove road – **PD to follow up**
- 14/05/18 - Seek advice on 20mph zone for Cove Road in Malham – PD to send a reminder.
- 14/05/18 - Article in Parish Magazine on the Emergency Plan – **JT to action**
- 14/05/18 - Email businesses to encourage use of bio degradable containers for takeaways – CW to action, discussion has taken place and some are changing their practices
- 14/05/18 - Fencing needs urgent repair in Victoria Pub, Kirkby Malham, car park – **PD to action**
- 14/05/18 - Police officer to be invited to attend future KMPC meeting – they are keen to come **PD to invite them in July or September.**

#### 5. Council Matters

None

#### 6. County Councillors Report

None

#### 7. District Councillors Report

None

#### 8. Comment and input from YDNP

Nothing to report

.

#### 9. Parking Strategy for Malham

The consultants brief has been prepared and issued to 9 companies. To date only 2 have submitted a fee proposal. J Thacker chasing up the other who said they would be interested to submit a fee proposal. YDNP have provided a possible new lead and J Thacker to follow up this. Because the bid is over £5,000 we need three estimates to accompany the prepared bid for SDF funding. Its possible that YDNP would accept the two. 75% of the cost would be grant funded leaving the PC to fund around £2,000.

#### 10. Planning

We have had an unusual notice relating to Cawden Barn. PD to ask planning about it.

#### 11. Finance

April and May's reports were given and the financial documents for this year's audit were signed off. C.Wildman will display them as required on the Malhamdale website. We currently have £8,181 in account no.1 and £25,216 in account no.2.

#### 12. Community

##### (a) LAFSC & Brochure

The hand driers in the toilets are making the floor underneath wet and another one isn't working. 2 of the ladies toilets are broken and need to be replaced. The led bulbs in the public

convenience may need to be replaced with bulbs that generate a bit more heat to alleviate the condensation problem. CW to contact the electrician.

the bins had to be boarded up during the Safari Week because they were full. We are awaiting a reply from CDC re our request for a weekly emptying during the summer months. PD is to ask Paull Ellis from CDC about getting an additional blue bin. Malcom Wilson offered his services to help with recycling.

(b) Village Green  
Nothing to add

(c) Traffic + Transport  
A badly planned road closure at Kirkby Malham was abandoned by the operator after it failed to give adequate notice.  
We discussed the potentially dangerous section of narrow road near Holgate Head. PD to contact Highways about getting a "give way to oncoming traffic" sign

YDNP are investigating the installation of chargers for electric cars in their car park.

(d) Maintenance and Repair Issues  
The recent sewage spill in Malham was mainly caused by fat being poured into the drains by The Buck Hotel who have been warned about this previously. Thanks to Annabelle and Phill for their prompt action .

The road surface on the bridge at Malham has been damaged by a feed wagon going up to Lee Gate.

13. Malhamdale Emergency Plan  
nothing new.

14. Correspondence –  
none

15. Any other business

There is going to be a Fell Run on the 24<sup>th</sup> June starting at 6am in the showfield.

Date of Next Meeting: 2<sup>nd</sup> July at 19.30 Pat Wherity has given his appologies.

Subsequent meetings: 3<sup>rd</sup> September, 1<sup>st</sup> October, 5<sup>th</sup> November, 3<sup>rd</sup> December

#### Actions from June

- CW to add the Parish Audit documents to the Malhamdale website
- 02/10/17 - CW to look at plaque in Plantation re historic donation to the village- minutes of Parish Meeting from 1935 have been sourced and wording will be used to create memorial. Ongoing
- 02/10/17 - Parish Council to look at remedial work on village green area next to the Smithy. CW to ask YDNP for advice.
- 02/10/17 - CW and NH to meet with owners of Eastwood House re hedge and fence
- 02/10/17 - Further to meeting with owners of Eastwood House, PD to follow up with letter confirming agreed outcome.
  
- 02/10/17 – PD and CW to establish policies for climbing, abseiling, drones and filming. Ongoing
- 11/04/18 - PD to contact highways re double yellows on the brow and potholes in Malham village and on the approach to Airton. Double yellows on Finkle St to be chased up. Ongoing
- 02/10/17 - A Bradley to complete gold lettering on Malham stone at entrance to village when the weather improves. Ongoing

- 06/11/17 -10 wooden 'no parking' signs have now arrived and with A. Boatwright for installing. Ongoing.
- 04/12/17 – L. Parker to purchase naturalised daffodils for 2018 planting. Volunteers will be needed. Ongoing
- 05/02/18 – PD to put NYCC weather links (as advised by Cllr Quinn) onto Malhamdale facebook page or website. Ongoing
- 11/04/18 – CW and JT to meet again re SDF application for parking feasibility study. Bid prepared, awaiting a 3<sup>rd</sup> consultants response
- 05/02/18 – PD to purchase and have filled 4 salt bins (see the Community Gritting Partnership offer). 2 locations confirmed in Kirkby Malham and 2 in Malham
- 05/03/18 – Cllr Quinn to follow up with Highways about getting single yellow lines on roads swept and repainted. Ongoing but Police are keen to support this so they can be copied in an any future correspondence.
- 05/03/18- PD to ask Highways to repair cobbles/road edge adjacent to Chapel. Awaiting a response.
- 05/03/18 – PD to invite representative from Wharfedale Packhorse Community Transport to talk at a future parish council meeting. Ongoing
- 09/04/18 The PC need to consider various short-term suggestions from the parking discussion. Signs on passing places, use of temporary matting on problem days, better coordination on those problem days, consider writing in support of D.Newhouse's application to open a gate through the wall at the top of the brow. JT to get consultant to add to report
- 09/04/18 - CW to check the visibility of the Ladies and Gents illuminated signs during daylight. To get letters painted. ongoing but condensation is not making the signs any clearer.
- 09/04/18 - CW to add the way that parking donations were spent to the Malhamdale Facebook site. NH to action. ongoing
- 14/05/18 - Follow up consultants and YDNP re SDF bid – JT to action
- 14/05/18 - Trial having one bin for recyclables and one for litter outside the public toilets – CW to follow up with A. Boatwright. M.Wilson offered to drill bottle and can sized holes in the lid of the recycling bin.
- 14/05/18 - Action urgent repairs to cattle grid and pothole on top of Cove road – PD to follow up
- 14/05/18 - Seek advice on 20mph zone for Cove Road in Malham – PD to send a reminder.
- 14/05/18 - Article in Parish Magazine on the Emergency Plan – JT to action
- 14/05/18 -Email businesses to encourage use of bio degradable containers for takeaways – CW to action, discussion has taken place and some are changing their practices
- 14/05/18 - Fencing needs urgent repair in Victoria Pub, Kirkby Malham, car park – PD to action
- 14/05/18 - Police officer to be invited to attend future KMPC meeting – they are keen to come PD to invite them in July or September.
- PD to investigate the unusual planning notice for Cawden Barn
- PD to contact Highways about getting a "give way to oncoming traffic " sign